1. Last Monday the 8th General Conference began. What would you highlight about the first days of work? 
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The first thing is that, something so minuscule changed our "chip", it makes us stand, in this Conference in another way, a new way but in which we feel like sisters. And the day of work has been like a call to "WORSHIP to contemplate reality as it is", a call to congregational reality. We are: sisters, communities, projects, provinces, we are one Body and as members of this Conference we are called to broaden our gaze, to cross borders, to spread hope, to let something new emerge but this is only possible if we become aware of our reality.

2. On a personal level, how have you prepared to participate in the Conference?
 I think that above all I have tried to open my ears a little more to try to listen to the Spirit and to be able to perceive the feelings of my sisters. To be a little more aware of what is happening in our society, in our contexts, in the Church, what the Pope is telling us, and thus to seek together what the place of the Adorer is today.                                                                                                       
 
3. We understand what a special sense of responsibility it must be to represent hundreds of sisters... 
Certainly, it is a great responsibility to be in the name of my sisters - and I feel little in that respect - but even more so to look at a woman as daring as Micaela, who knew how to respond to the urgent needs of her time. I am grateful for the spiritual support of my sisters, because with their prayers they will make it possible for us to contribute to the action of the Spirit.

4. The motto of the General Conference is Together on the Way, what do these words evoke in you? 
The General Chapter set a very high standard for us, "transformed by the newness of the Spirit," and to get there it is only possible to be and to feel ourselves in community. 

5. This is a telematic conference because of the health situation. How are you adapting to this situation? 
"Seeing the good side that all things have", this is one of the positive things about the COVID, previously an unthinkable tool for this type of event, today it is indispensable, it is not the best, but it is what we have and we are making very good use of it; it is not the same as meeting in person but we feel close. The GG has done a good job in advance to make this meeting very dynamic.
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